
District 11-A2 Roaring News October 2015 

DG Jim Leach, Jr 

248-561-3203 

 

1st VDG Patti Barr 

248-417-2903 

2nd VDG John Bingham, Jr 

586-747-9760 

IPDG Tom “Too Tall” Hill 

586-909-5773 

 

CS Jim Leach, SR 

248-693-1700 

CT Jim Pettinato 

248-391-4532 

LDL Lynn Voisich 

586-784-4287 

 

R1 Chair Don Kuechle 

248-684-9020 

R2 Chair Bob Blanchette 

248-588-7201 

R3 Chair Scott Berry 

313-363-0547 

Greetings, Fellow Lions! 

We knew it would happen..  The days are definitely shorter (but no less filled with jobs and 

responsibilities!) and the temperatures have dropped off a bit.  Fall has arrived and with it 

comes  a variety of  Lions events in our District.  We just enjoyed three fantastic Region 

meetings and much fun was had at the JDRF Walk.  Ahead of us are the Penrickton Dinner 

and  PDG Tom “Too Tall” Hill’s Appreciation Dinner, along with many other club-level events 

being held  throughout the District. 

Please make certain that you carve out some time from your hectic lives to attend a few of 

these events as they come up on the calendar.  Not only are you going to have a great time 

seeing friends and making new ones, but you will also help each club to carry out their mis-

sion of service to the community! 

Remember, submissions for the newsletter should be sent to jboomer1965@gmail.com no 

later than the 20th of the month preceding the publication of the next edition.   

 

Yours in Lionism, Lion Jim Boomer 



  District Governor Jim Leach, Jr 

Together We Can, Together We Will! 

Great first round of Region meetings.  All of the clubs gave wonderful reports.  It is 

very interesting to hear about the different events and projects that we all do.  I wrote 

several of them down and will bring them back to my own club to see if maybe they 

can fit into our schedule.  I think all of the Zone Chairs who hosted and ran the meet-

ings did a great job and I want to thank them for doing that. 

I hear that the USA/Canada Forum in Grand Rapids went well and had a very good 

attendance.  As usual, District 11-A2 was well represented in both attendees and vol-

unteers; that is great news. 

The JDRF walk at the GM Tech Center was held the last Sunday in September.  This 

article went to the editor before the event so hopefully District 11-A2 had another 

amazing turnout and we reached Chairman Roger Blackwell’s goal of $30,000.  Dia-

betes is a terrible disease that touches the lives of so many people, including many, 

many Lions in our District.  If you or your club has a donation, please send it in to 

Chairman Roger and let’s do our part to end Diabetes as we know it. 

Upcoming in October, Most importantly is Friday, October 9
th
 which is Governor 

Tom’s Appreciation Dinner. Hopefully, you have signed up for this.  Governor Tom 

had a great year and worked very hard for our District, he deserves a great party.  Al-

so in October, Monday, October 12
th
 is the second Cabinet meeting in Clawson.  

Then Friday, October 16
th
 is the Penrickton Kickoff dinner.   

There are many other events coming up this month, please take a look in the news-

letter for more information on them.  PCC Frank will also be sending them out on a 

regular basis.  One event that is coming up in early November that I would like to 

note is the Lake Orion Lions Club “A Christmas for Everyone” Auction.  This is our 

fundraiser for our Christmas Basket program.  Last year, over 240 families and Sen-

iors in the Lake Orion area received over a week’s worth of food and presents (if 

needed) for Christmas.  There is a live and silent auction.  If you are interested, 

please let me know, I have flyers and tickets available.     

 



I have a few club visits scheduled, I sure would like to get a lot more.  I am not going 

to impose myself on your club.  If you want me to come out for a visit, let’s talk and 

work something out.  I know a lot of clubs just want to do their own thing and be left 

alone without all of the District people coming around.  Okay, good with me, no prob-

lem.  But, if you do want me to come for a visit, that would be great. 

Coins for Camp update: Project is going great! Many of you have generously donated 

to First Lady Kim’s special project, and the big jar is getting filled quickly. To date, 

there is already over $200 in there!  Lioness Liaison Lynn Voisich has made this the 

Lioness’ fall project so I am sure that the jar will get filled!  Each Lioness Club is get-

ting their own jar to fill.  If there is any Lions Club that would like a jar to fill on their 

own, please let me know and I will make sure to get you one.  Thank you all very 

much for your generosity!  The jar will be at all of the District meetings and ready for 

your change. 

I was fortunate enough to attend the Lioness Fall Meeting.  It was a very good turnout 

and great to hear what all of the clubs are getting ready to do.  The Lioness are such 

an important part of our Lions family and it is really wonderful to see how much they 

do for their community.  I want to congratulate Macomb Township Lioness Club on be-

ing recognized as the Lioness Club of the Year.  What a fantastic reward for a great 

club! 

Thank you for all you do and all you serve. 

Talk to you next month. 

Governor Jim 



First Vice-District Governor Patti Barr 

“Raising the BaRR!!!” 

If you read my article in the September Newsletter you must have thought that I didn’t finish my 

sentence.  Hmmm, that’s a thought, keep you hanging so you have to read my October article to 

see how the article ends.  No, I didn’t do that on purpose, I think when our fabulous Newsletter Edi-

tor “raised the barr” he cut me off.  No biggie.  The remainder of the sentence was “to be sure they 

are a match for your club before approving their membership.  This is a great way to turn your pur-

ple ribbon to gold.” 

So now on to my October article: 

By now the Lions Clubs that take the summer off are back meeting and planning their upcoming 

events.  The Club Presidents or representatives shared great reports at our recent Region Meet-

ings.  I hope you had a chance to attend, if not there will be another series in November.  We do 

have a Cabinet Meeting scheduled on October 12
th
.  I plan to be there, will you? 

I had the opportunity to attend and volunteer at the USA/Canada Forum in Grand Rapids last 

month.  All I can say is “WOW”.  What an opportunity to learn more about Lionism and meet fellow 

Lions.  It was obvious the amount of work the committee put into planning the Forum.   Michigan 

Lions should be proud! 

While at the Forum, I talked with a young lady from Lions International about the Centennial Mem-

bership Awards Program.  Lions who sponsor new members qualify to earn awards based on how 

long the new member remains active.   

○ Silver Centennial Lion – level earned once the member remains in good standing for a 

consecutive year and a day. 

○ Gold Centennial Lion - level earned once the member remains in good standing for 2 con-

secutive years and a day. 

○ Diamond Centennial Lion – level 

earned once the member remains in good 

standing for 3 consecutive years and a 

day. 

We had a sneak peek at the awards dur-

ing the USA/Canada Forum.  Let’s show 

International what a great District we are 

and start working on receiving these 

awards.  Turn your purple ribbon into gold. 

Have you turned your Purple Ribbon into 

Gold.?  Just ask one. 



 

2VDG John Bingham, 

Jr.’s Travel Corner 

Hello fellow Lions, Lioness, Leos and anyone who can obtain a copy of this 

wonderful article, ha ha! 

I had the pleasure of attending the USA/Canada Forum in Grand Rapids for 

the first time and only one word comes to mind; AWESOME!  I met many Li-

ons from, I believe, all 50 states.  There were also Lions from Japan, Korea, 

Malaysia, Pakistan, India, Kenya and the Bahamas.  We were honored to 

have the current International President there from Japan and a great time  

was had by all.  There was High Praise for this forum from all of the attendees. 

 

I even had the pleasure of talking at some length with the candidate for 3rd International Vice-President, 

Lion Jung Yul Choi who hosted the biggest International Convention in Lion’s history in 2012 with a total 

registration of 53,308 individuals.  He ended a three-year drop of 7,068 members before he became GMT 

Area Leader in Korea in July 2014.  He has a net membership gain thru 6/30/2015 of 1,599 new members.  

WE CAN LEARN FROM THIS, IT CAN BE DONE. 

 

I will be representing the District at the Advanced Leader Learning Institute (ALLI) in Oak Brook, Illinois 

from November 14-16.  I hope that this will help me to become a better leader.  I am also attending the 

Michigan Council of Governor's meeting in Big Rapids on October 9-10.   

 

I look forward to the new and exciting century full of possibilities with newer and YOUNGER LIONS whose 

ideas will bring clubs into the next 100 years of Lionism. 

 

2VDG John 

 



Lynn M. Voisich 

District 11A-2 Lioness Liaison 

Hello Lioness of District 11-A2!! 

 
September is has come and gone…..bring on the haunted hayrides, cider, donuts, apples and Halloween!! 

 
Please make sure the following events are on your calendars: 

 

Michigan Lioness Conference  November 6-7, 2015 in Mount Pleasant 

Region I Meeting  November 5, 2015 

Region II Meeting  November 12, 2015 

Region III Meeting  November 19, 2015 

Leader Dog Kick Off Dinner  December 3, 2015 – get those reservations in! 

 

Cabinet Secretary Lion Jim Leach Sr., has a request for us!!! We all have so many events going on….and Lion 

Jim wants us to let everyone know about it.  Please take pictures of your events and get those and the infor-
mation to Lion Jim via email.  He will then forward them on to the Lions Pride magazine.  We are a great district 

and we need to let everyone else what we are doing!! 

 

Also…Please keep us all in the loop with what you have going on in your own clubs.  We can’t help each other 

out if we don’t know what is going on!!  If you have an event going on, please forward that flyer to DG Lion Jim 
Leach Jr., along with Lion Frank.  He wants to know what is going on before the Newsletter comes out. 

 
Thank You all for everything you do! 

 
Sincerely, 

 

Lioness Lynn M. Voisich 

586-784-4287 

lvoisich@yahoo.com 



Happenings Around  

District 11-A2 . . . 
The Selfridge North Ma-

comb Lions Club carries 

on the tradition of service 

to their community!  A 

weekend of mint sales and 

the North Gratiot Cruise 

in Chesterfield Township 

on September 26th kept 

the club very busy. 

Former Detroit Tiger Dave Rozema was scheduled to sign autographs at Biggs 

Bar and Grill.  The SNML asked for a donation and a photo opportunity.  Rozema 

did one better and brought baseballs, baseball cards and photos to sign in  

exchange for one thing; 

donations to the Lions!!  

Thank-you doesn’t 

seem to be enough to 

show our appreciation 

for what Dave Rozema 

did for our fundraiser, 

but we give him our 

warmest thanks!! 



 

Recipient of a Utica Lions 

college scholarship a decade 

ago, Andrew Ricketts, pre-

sents a personal check for 

$500 to Lions President Jer-

ry Noonan in gratitude for 

their generosity. He wanted 

to add to their scholarship 

fund to pay it forward and 

continue to do so for years 

to come. 

The Hazel Park Lions Club 

once again became a part of 

the Hazel Park community 

as they handed out free po-

tato chips at the Free Hot 

Dog Dinner hosted by 

many community 

groups.  Just prior to the 

Hazel Park Vikings first 

football game, we were all 

treated to a pep rally. They 

also shared with many 

about their club and how 

they serve as Lions.  



New members are the life-blood of our organization..  Take time 

to welcome them and include them in your activities! 

 

The Hazel Park Lions Club welcomes Rose Thomas, sponsored by Jan Parisi. 

The Hazel Park Lions Club welcomes Lisa Houghton, sponsored by Jan Parisi. 

The Sterling Heights Lions Club welcomes Adeline Martin, sponsored by Lore Quandt. 

The Sterling Heights Lions Club welcomes Jennifer Dunger, sponsored by Jan Zikakis. 

The Pontiac Lions Club welcomes Jerome Isenberg, sponsored by Eileen Isenberg. 

The Pontiac Lions Club welcomes Pam Levier, sponsored by Earnest Sherrill. 

The Pontiac Lions Club welcomes Steven Slater, sponsored by Phyllis Slater. 

The Beverly Hills Lions Club welcomes Leslie Michals, sponsored by Gary Valentine. 

The Beverly Hills Lions Club welcomes Michelle Valentine, sponsored by Gary Valentine. 

 



 The Ferndale Lions Club welcomes Darren Bolsby, sponsored by Kevin Sullivan. 

 The Ferndale Lions Club welcomes Frank Zavala, sponsored by David Phillips. 

 The Ferndale Lions Club welcomes Cheryl Phillips, sponsored by William Phillips. 

 The Ferndale Lions Club welcomes Evan Cissell, sponsored by Robert Jenkins. 

 The New Haven Lions Club welcomes Euronda Craigmiles, no specified sponsor. 

 The New Haven Lions Club welcomes Tonya Brassinger, no specified sponsor. 

 The New Haven Lions Club welcomes Lee Price-Sanford, no specified sponsor. 

 The New Haven Lions Club welcomes Meshell Andrews-Humphrey, no sponsor. 

 The New Haven Lions Club welcomes Len Rogan, no specified sponsor. 

 The New Haven Lions Club welcomes John Sanford, no specified sponsor. 

The Lion’s University Graduation at the USA/Canada Forum was 

a GRAND success!! 

 

On Friday, September 18, 2015 over 310 Lions were recognized for having completed the requirements for 

the Bachelor’s Program and the Master’s Program. 

 

Selfridge North Macomb Lion’s President Tracy Antrikin graduated with a Bachelor’s Degree from the Li-

on’s University and was congratulated by Lion’s International President Dr. Jitsuhiro Yamada. 



District 11-A2 Cabinet 

District Governor James Leach, Jr. (Kim)   Immediate Past District Governor Tom Hill (Beverly) 

Lake Orion Lions     Fraser Lions 

557 Thurber Dr      44664 Pine Dr #11-2 

Troy, MI 48085      Sterling Heights, MI  48313 

248-561-3203      586-909-5773 

jamesleachjr@yahoo.com    thomasblue43years@yahoo.com 

 

First Vice-District Governor Patti Barr (Doc)  Second Vice-District Governor John Bingham, JR 

Novi Lions      Pontiac Lions 

41614 Kenilworth Lane     1937 Camel Dr 

Novi, MI  48377      Sterling Heights, MI  48310 

248-417-2903      586-747-9760 

ppbarr@aol.com     Jebjr1947@yahoo.com 

 

 

Council Secretary Jim Leach, SR. (Karol)   Council Treasurer Jim Pettinato (Lauraine) 

Rochester Lions      Lake Orion Lions 

855 Miller Road      3400 Ashley Dr 

Lake Orion, MI  48362     Lake Orion, MI  48359 

248-693-1700      248-391-4532 

Lion1961@Ymail.com     jamespettinato@att.net 

 

 



Lioness Liaison Lynn Voisich (Scott)    District Chaplain Ray Babin (Linda) 

Armada Lioness       Romeo Lions 

21901 McPhall       69440 Brookhill DR 

Armada, MI  48005      Bruce Twp, MI  48065 

586-784-4287       586-752-4651 

lvoisich@yahoo.com      arbabin434@gmail.com 

 

Region 1 Chair Don Keuchle (Wendy)    Region 1 Zone 1 Chair Bob Erickson (Sue) 

Wixom/Walled Lake Lions     Lake Orion Lions 

2562 Ripple Way      1530 Deer Path Trl 

White Lake, MI  48383      Oxford, MI  48371 

248-684-9020       248-877-4988 

dkeuch@comcast.net      boberickson99@gmail.com 

 

Region 1 Zone 2 Chair Steve Rapotec    Region 1 Zone 3 Chair Wendy Keuchle (Don) 

Rochester Lions       Wixom/Walled Lake Lions 

850 Oakwood Dr  #194      2562 Ripple Way 

Rochester, MI  48307      White Lake, MI  48383 

586-770-7765       248-684-9020 

srapotec@comcast.net      wkuech@comcast.net 

 

Region 2 Chair Bob Blanchette     Region 2 Zone 1 Chair Wally Stamper 

Clawson Lions       Fraser Lions 

21 Walper Ave       17035 Castle St 

Clawson, MI  48017      Roseville, MI  48066 

248-588-7201       586-362-0481 

bobblanchette1956@gmail.com     fourboys@wowway.com 



Region 2 Zone 2 Chair Cathy Wiegand    Region 3 Chair Scott Berry 

Center Line Lions      Eastpointe Lions 

8446 Pershing       29315 Taylor St 

Center Line, MI  48015      St. Clair Shores, MI  48081 

586-899-3826       313-363-0547 

cathywiegand@aol.com      scott.edward.berry@gmail.com 

 

Region 3 Zone 1 Chair Scott Voisich (Lynn)   Region 3 Zone 2 Chair John Begin 

Armada Lions       Mt. Clemens Lions 

21901 McPhall       16184 Forest Way 

Armada, MI  48005      Macomb Twp, MI  48042 

586-784-4287       586-992-9467 

transdoc5@hotmail.com     jcbegin@hotmail.com 

 

District Tail Twister Joe Hildebrand (Chris)   District Editor James Boomer (Angie) 

Lake Orion Lions      Lake Orion Lions 

927 Alan Dr       3250 Stacey Circle 

Lake Orion, MI  48362      Oxford, MI  48371 

248-745-4758       248-410-3756 

Joe.hildebrand@sbcglobal.net     jboomer1965@gmail.com 



BINGO is back at Rosemack and Tuesdays 

are Clinton Valley Lion’s Day!!!! 

Selling begins at 5:30 pm, with BINGO beginning at 6:30 pm. 

$2500 up for grabs every Tuesday! 

Join the Clinton Valley Lions for FUN and Friendship! 

Spread the word to all BINGO players! 

Rosemack Hall is newly re-modeled and is bright and beautiful! 

There is a large snack bar and prices are reasonable. 

The hall is located at 20791 E Thirteen Mile in Roseville, just East 

of Little Mack. 

Past District Governors Assoc. of Michigan 

Copies of the 2015-16 Lions of Michigan Who’s Who are now 

available for all PDG’s.  To obtain your copy please send a $10 

check (made out to PDG Assoc. of Michigan) to: 

Bob Jenkins, PCC/President PDGAM 

14282 Venice Drive 

Sterling Heights, MI  48313-4341 

Questions?  Call 586-532-7385 

Your copy will be mailed upon receipt of your check. 
































